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THE BOROUGH OF WOODMONT
31 Clinton Street
Woodmont, CT 06460

ANNUAL MEETING
August 30, 2018
The Annual Meeting of the residents of the Borough of Woodmont was held on Thursday, August 30, 2018.

Meeting Opening

The meeting was called to order by Warden Edward W. Bonessi, Jr., at 8:00PM. 
In attendance, thus meeting the requirements for a quorum with at least thirty-five. 
Woodmont residents in attendance were a total of forty-six registered freeholders in attendance.  
Pledge
Warden Bonessi of 83 Beach Ave led the group in saluting the American flag and in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
Introduction of Officials & Staff

Warden Bonessi reviewed ground rules for the meeting and then introduced Burgesses and Officers. 
Approval of 2017
Warden Bonessi of reminded everyone that the minutes are a summary of what happened. The minutes were reviewed by Borough residents. A Motion to approve the minutes was made by Richard Cary of 103 Hawley Ave, seconded by Pat Del Vecchio of 56 Mark St and the Motion carried unanimously.
Comments of the Warden
A visual presentation of 2017-2018 projects and improvements was shown and an orated overview was given on the following subjects:

· Borough Taxes and City Grant (the rebate of taxes we pay to Milford to cover standard municipal public works. NOT WHAT WE ARE VOTING ON TONIGHT)
Borough Taxes

· Additional police coverage 
· Maintaining Borough property 
· Flood & Erosion Control 
· Liability Insurance 
· Woodmont Library 
· Borough Staff 
· Freeholder Directed Projects
· $135,000+

City Rebate (GRANT)
Base public works contract: 
· Snow Removal, etc. 
· Street paving projects 
· Sidewalk and seawall repairs 
· Storm drain projects Drainage Groin Repair/Replacement 
· Landscaping contract 
· Street lighting expenses
· $233,000 

Beaches
· $110,000 Renourishment Re-Grading
· Category G Middle Beach 
· 150 Tons of beach sand
· Street -End Beaches Cleaned
· Anderson Ave Street-End CJL Beach Survey

Public Works
· Beach Grading
· Street “Patching”

· 3 Catch Basin replaced

· $14,710 Extra Snow Removal
· Storm Cleanup
· Total Over Contract Expenditures $40,000 City Funds
Street Lighting

· More Light – Larger Footprint on ground
· Less Cost – High Efficiency LEDs

· Anti-glare screens installed at no cost to the Borough
· One street light installed at 128 Kings Highway total 166 lights

· All unused and dead utility poles removed

· Removal of “double wood poles” by summer’s end

· Village Road utility poles are at end of life and need to be replaced for safety reasons

Office of Tax Collector
· $60,000+ Old debt recovered with more to come
· 10 properties will begin foreclosures immediately
House Committee

· New kitchen subpanel and receptacle circuits

· HVAC deficiencies addressed

· New remote controls

· Repaired hot water zones

· Further research into A/C system
· Replaced flush valve in toilet

· Automated Irrigation System.

· New barn loft

· Hall Rentals $4,000

Beautification Committee
· Total Donations 2018: 





· 3 dedicated benches 
(5 left) 
 $3,600  
· Memorial bricks, plaques, supplies.
$   256
· Additional Activities:
· 24 benches repaired and repainted. 

· Replaced 3 trashcans lids.
· Maintenance of Borough gardens.
Thanks to Pat Del Vecchio, Tom Toigo, Ken Sabol, Jim & Donna Mallico and E&D Landscaping


Woodmont Library
· Circulation Details

	
	JUL
	AUG
	SEP
	OCT
	NOV
	DEC
	JAN
	FEB
	MAR
	APR
	MAY
	JUN
	Total

	2017/2018
	189
	206
	156
	192
	162
	96
	175
	146
	129
	177
	203
	160
	1,997

	2016/2017
	198
	225
	172
	185
	220
	127
	141
	100
	123
	132
	186
	182
	1,991


· New Library Cards Issued 2017/2018 63

·                                                       2016/2017 63

· Month By Month Circulation
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Highlights
· Pre-School Story Time third year
· Puppet-making workshop children of all ages
· Valentine & Mother’s Day card-making workshops 
· Book Fair at Barnes & Noble netted $1100
· New Teen Book Group!!!!
Police and Safety

· 85% shift fulfillment
· Parking Tickets

68
· Verbal Warnings

22
· Written Warnings
 
  2
· Fire Assists


  3
· Assists in Borough

  9
· Assists outside


  9
Trubee Doolittle Field
· Added UI electric bill for the park.
· Rewired breaker tripping problem for freezer truck.
Borough Website
http://www.boroughofwoodmont.us/
· Look for an updated Borough website with new features and easier navigation
· Next Phase of Borough website to improve services and reduce labor thanks to John and Bill. Look for further enhancements
Woodmont Movie Night
· Saturday September 1st    7:30 PM
· Featuring Monsters Inc
Emergency Preparedness

CERT (Community Emergency Response Team)
· CERT provides first responder service in a disaster situation that overloads local emergency capabilities.  

· CERT training includes disaster preparedness, disaster fire suppression, basic disaster medical operations and light search and rescue operations.

· 12 CERT Members in Woodmont

· Highest Density of CERT Volunteers in Milford! 

Woodmont Amateur Radio Association
· 501(c)(3) Non-profit

· Part of ARES. Amateur Radio Emergency Service 

· Provides Emergency Communications Services to the Borough of Woodmont.

· Has mutual aid agreements with West Haven Veteran’s Hospital and the Town of Orange

· Part of the National Weather Service Skyward network providing real time information from trained observers

· Provides operators, equipment and communications coordination for various nonprofit events in the region.

· Developing a relationship with City of Milford Emergency Services and Board of Health

             Borough Hall Point of Destination

· WARA, WFC and CERT 

· Are working together to provide food, water, blankets, tarps, short term internet connectivity & emergency recharging and temporary shelter during a disaster. 

Anticipated 2017-2018 Projects
· Spring Election
· Further Debit Collections
· A/C and new AV Borough Hall 
· Major Street Paving
· Catch Basin Replacements
· Beach Sand Replenishment 
· Erosion Mitigation and Infrastructure
· Expanded Movie Night Schedule 
· Signal Rock Flag Pole Replacement
New Business / 39 Freeholders in Attendance
Hearing None.

 Approval of Proposed 2018-2019 Borough Budget
Burgess Christopher Schmeisser of 5 Belmont Street explained the proposed budget line items.

Joseph Hannon 110 Beach Ave asked why did the insurance premiums go down. Burgess Christopher Schmeisser of 5 Belmont Street explained changes and history of insurance coverage. 

Michael Graetz of 32 Beach Ave said that taxes collected were $30k higher than anticipated.  Christopher Schmeisser of 5 Belmont Street said the $30K is moved to Capital Reserves at the end of the year as all tax collections over the yearly collections.
Leslie Mills of 132 Beach Ave asked if any monies were put aside for sidewalk repairs. Warden Ed Bonessi of 83 Beach Ave said that public sidewalks that the Borough is responsible for are always repaired, and that we end up repairing all public and private sidewalks due to repairs. This issue has been discussed with the mayor as well. Your sidewalk is your responsibility. 
Gregory Field of 173 Kings Highway said that police patrols budget was less in the past and then increased. Christopher Schmeisser of 5 Belmont Street explained why the decrease due to shift scheduling issues and we were $140K over budget. The historical trends are much higher. Warden Ed Bonessi of 83 Beach Ave explained how the Borough is patrolled weekends and holidays.
Claire Zeidenberg of 6 Dunbar Rd.  said that we had patrols during the week. Warden Ed Bonessi of 83 Beach Ave said if something is doing something that to call the police.
Richard Cary of 103 Hawley Ave said we should be voting on what to do about the surplus. Christopher Schmeisser of 5 Belmont Street said that we should move into Capital Reserves which has been what has happened historically.
Richard Cary of 103 Hawley Ave Motioned to move the surplus generated this year ending June 30th,2018 to be put into Capital Reserves, seconded by Leslie Mills of 132 Beach Ave, and the Motion passed unanimously.
Pat Del Vecchio of 56 Mark St Motioned to accept the 2018-2019 budget as currently drafted, seconded by Richard Cary of 103 Hawley Ave, and the Motion passed unanimously.

Leslie Mills of 132 Beach Ave said we love you Ed. I never cease to be astonished by the people on this Board, the countless hours and intellect put into these committees by their members. Thank you!
Adjourn

Warden Bonessi of 83 Beach Ave entertained a Motion to adjourn the meeting. Michael Graetz of 32 Beach Ave Motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Richard Cary of 103 Hawley Ave and the Motion passed unanimously by voice vote at 9:05 PM.
____________________________

Minutes taken by William Guelakis

Attached Freeholder Signatures:
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